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From: Councillor Sean Woodcock

Sent: 16 April 2024 10:25

To: Planning; liz.leffman@oxfordshire.gov.uk

Cc: Liz Brighouse (liz.brighouse@oxfordshire.gov.uk)

Subject: Application 24/00539/F - Land to the East of Stratfield Brake And West of Oxford 

Parkway Railway Station, Oxford Road, Kidlington 

Dear Councillor Leffman and Cherwell District Council Planning,

As a Reserve Member of the Planning Committee at Cherwell District Council for the past year, I have refrained 
from commenting on the issue of Oxford United's stadium and the Triangle. It is right and proper that members 
of the committee are able to make decisions without suspicion of pre-determination.

However, having had many conversations with anxious fans on the doorstep and taken the time to read the 
application & most of the comments, both for and against, and with the municipal year now at an end, I think 
the time is right to let people know where I stand.

My view is that the Triangle is an excellent site for a new stadium to go and that the County Council should take 
a supportive approach to it.

I have visited the current one several times over the years to watch Oxford United and London Welsh (who 
were based there for a short time).
It is a real pain to get to and very much relies on use of a car.
The possibility of having a stadium within walking distance of a bus station with directs links to the city centre 
as well as the train station at Oxford Parkway, is very exciting and should be a massive tick in terms of 
sustainability.
It would also take cars off the road from around the city which is something that all parties agree is a good 
thing.

There will clearly be a need to manage increasing footfall in the local area with potential for increased litter 
and other issues that inevitably come from having crowds of people in one place. These are all problems that 
can be appropriately mitigated though and are not reasons to block the stadium.

It should be emphasised that alongside potential downsides there are many upsides to having regular crowds 
in the Kidlington area. The benefits to local hospitality venues are obvious as well as the knock on effects to the 
Cherwell economy.

Much has been made of the closure of local roads on a matchday. This is a legitimate concern and will clearly 
need to be properly managed given that this is a busy road.
Nevertheless, I believe a way forward is possible if it is considered as a problem to be solved rather than just as 
a problem.

While potential loss of Green Belt land is a material concern, I take the increasingly prevelant view that 'Green 
Belt' land is not all the same bar the legal planning status.
It is not all beauty spots with important wildlife to be preserved. Some land allocated as Green Belt is in fact 
best described as grey; abandoned car parks or dirt tracks.
With a housing crisis well-established, Labour has already committed to review of the rules around the release 
of Green Belt land for development if we are elected to form the next government after the next General 
Election.
This does not mean concreting the countryside; just ensuring that the right areas are protected, while other 
areas where development is needed for housing or other needs, can be released.
With regards to the stadium it is increasingly unclear that the land at the Triangle serves any continued use as 
Green Belt land particularly with the development that has already taken place and is still taking place around 
it.






